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*Mr. Nick Bates Transportation Supervisor 
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Intermediate School 
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District Mission Statement: 

INSPIRE – UNIFY – ACHIEVE 

Please know that we have tried to make any information in this publication as accurate as possible. 

Information changes daily, if not, hourly.  Please don’t hesitate to check out the school’s social media 

presence on Facebook, Twitter,  

Instagram, and the school’s website. 
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The Olmstead and Kvaal kids set up a lemonade stand with 

the purpose of donating money to the summer food service 

program.  They brought Mrs. Cindy Suhr, Riverside Food 

Services Director a tidy sum of $19.  We want to thank these 

students for their thoughtfulness and generosity. 

Our Thanks  

To 

All Food Service Personnel, 

Transportation Workers, 

AND 

Volunteers  

Who made the  

summer meal program possible. 

Remember the program continues until August 31. 

 

Cindy Suhr 
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estas formas son disponibles en español si ud pregunta 
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The district encourages that all students supply their own personal hand sanitizer, 

Hand wipes and facial tissues-The district will have a large supply but to allow for 

frequent hand washing the student might want access to a personal supply. 

DON’T  

FORGET 

TO 

JOIN  

THE 

RIVERSIDE 

BOOSTER  CLUB 
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their own personal hand sanitizer, Hand wipes 

and facial tissues-The district will have a large 
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The district encourages that all students supply 

their own personal hand sanitizer, Hand wipes and 

facial tissues-The district will have a large sup-

ply but to allow for frequent hand washing the 

student might want access to a personal supply. 

Brock Johnson, Riverside Elementary PE teacher, was busy this summer 

creating a new recess racetrack for the Oakland Elementary building.  

He has shared some of his photos of what awaits students when they 

return. 
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This information was found at the site listed  below: 

https://iowadot.gov/schoolbus/School%20Bus%20Safety%
20Brochure.pdf?ver=2016-03-03-083309-953 
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News from Mr. Crum, P-K-5 Principal 

Usually about now, parents and students begin thinking about the start of the school 

year. Elementary students and parents find out who their teacher is going to be, who 

is in their class and the excitement starts to build. With that said, we all know the 

start of this school year is going to be different than in previous years. It is as im-

portant as ever to understand we are all going into the school year together. This is 

new for all of us. There will be new policies and procedures, new guidelines that have 

to be followed and new routines to adapt to. I know that I have questions, teachers 

have questions and families have questions about how everything will look. While I 

may not know how everything will look, I do know that if we all work together and 

communicate with each other, the transition into the new school year will be much 

easier for everyone. This new school year is a unique opportunity for all of us to 

practice patience, promote flexibility and change our mindset on what "school," 

looks like. Please remember to check the school website, social media and future 

newsletters for upcoming dates related to the start of the school year. Also, feel free 

to reach out through email or phone call if you have any questions.  

I graduated from Riverside in 

2010, and obtained my A.A. from 

Iowa Western Community col-

lege, and my B.A. from Universi-

ty of Northern Iowa. I married 

Megan Nelson, my high school 

sweetheart, in 2017. We don't 

have kids yet, but we do have a 

dog and cat that we rescued! As 

for hobbies I love woodworking 

in my free time, playing video 

and card games with friends, and 

cooking food when possible. I love my family time. I'm excited to be back in 

my hometown: it's not every day that you get to go back and be a teacher in 

your hometown school district.  Cory will be teaching 3rd grade. 

New Faces  At Riverside 

My name is Zoe Frink. I am a new 4th Grade 

Teacher and Assistant Middle School Volley-

ball Coach here at Riverside. This is my first 

year teaching 4th grade but I have previously 

taught 2nd grade for 3 years. I graduated 

with my Bachelor’s degree in 2017 from 

Peru State College where I studied Elemen-

tary Education. I love small town schools and 

the close-knit community that comes with 

them. I am so excited to be joining the 

“Riverside Family.” Go Bulldogs 

Backpack Program 

Riverside Elementary and Intermedi-

ate School students have the oppor-

tunity to participate in the  BACK-

PACK PROGRAM again this school 

year. The backpack program is de-

signed to provide food for hungry 

children at times when other re-

sources are not available, such as 

during weekends and school vaca-

tions.  

Food Bank for the Heartland supplies 

packs filled with nutritious food for 

children to take home on Friday af-

ternoons. Each pack provides two 

breakfast meals and two lunch or 

dinner meals. If you would like your 

child/children to participate, please 

call Jana Hensley at 484-2291 or email 

me at jhensley@riverside.k12.ia.us.  

                                                               Thank you!  
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New Faces At Riverside 

Melanie McQueen, Spanish 

●  Graduate of Atlantic High School (1983) 

●  B.A. in French and Spanish from Fort Hays State University 

(1986)  

●  A.A.S. in Sign Language Interpreting from IWCC (1993) and my 

master’s degree in Teaching from Morningside College (2011) 

●  Taught in Atwood (KS), Panora, Atlantic, Griswold, and Eudora 

(KS) 

●  2016 Eudora Teacher of the Year (secondary level) and 2017 Kan-

sas Teacher of the Year Regional Semi-Finalist; presenter at state 

and regional world language conferences 

●  I spend a lot of free time reading blogs and participating in profes-

sional development opportu-

nities to improve my teaching, 

especially in the area of teach-

ing world languages for profi-

ciency. When I’m not in 

‘school-mode’, I enjoy reading 

(FBI profiler novels), doing 

jigsaw puzzles, traveling, go-

ing on mission trips (Mexico 

and Guatemala), listening to 

music (country and 80s), eat-

ing Mexican food, and cheer-

ing for the KC Royals and KC 

Chiefs! I’m also a Nebraska 

football fan whose goal is to 

embrace the Iowa Hawkeyes, 

and my favorite college bas-

ketball player is #24 for the 

Creighton Blue jays                (former student of mine). 

●  Mom of boy-girl twins, Jayce and Julia (both graduated from col-

lege this spring) 

●  Living in Lewis, IA 

Hi, I’m Ben Dorr.  I am excited to be 

teaching Industrial Technology at Riv-

erside.  I was born and raised in south-

west Iowa and graduated from Mt. Ayr 

High School.  I received my bachelor’s 

degree from the University of Central 

Missouri.  I have spent most of my 

adult life working in the trades.  Most 

recently, I worked as a collision repair 

technician for Don & Ron’s Carstar in 

Omaha for the last 7 years.  My wife, 

Rachel, and our children, McKenna 

(5th grade) and Bennett (4th grade) 

have lived in Macedonia since 2011.  I 

am in my 5th year as a Macedonia city 

council member and I enjoy helping 

out in the community by coaching 

youth sports and various volunteer opportunities.  My hobbies are kayaking, 

fishing, gardening, barbecuing, and woodworking.     

Summer Training 
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The Office of the Vice President of Iowa Western Community 

College recently released the spring Honor Roll.  Among those 

students were Riverside students Maggie Boruff, Mackenzie Brit-

ain, Dylan McDonald, and Delaney Murphy.  This was based on 

their performance in their online classes and in-house classes for 

college credit from IWCC. 
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If you know of anyone who is in need of any of the following items, 
PLEASE contact the personnel listed below. 

Riverside Class of 2024 

Scenes from Class of 2020 
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Please know that we have tried to make any information in this publication as accurate as possible. 

Information changes daily, if not, hourly.  Please don’t hesitate to check out the school’s social media presence on Facebook, Twitter, 

Instagram, and the school’s website. 

 

First Day of School is August 24,  
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The Riverside Class of 2020 was graduated on Sunday, July 12 at 7 PM on the track at the Dr. Charles L. Pigneri Sports Complex.  The class had waited for nearly two 

months for their graduation to happen.  Due to CoVid-19, certain changes had to take place.  Vocal music teacher, Mitchell Stover, played “Pomp and Circumstance” as 

the class entered the track. Seniors were seated on the track in a socially-distanced pattern.  Principal Nick Kroon opened the ceremony.  Senior Marcos Antunez led the 

Pledge of Allegiance and sang the national anthem.  The crowd was welcomed by a recording of Dennis Pilling whose own graduation was held in May due to his military 

obligation.  Salutatorian Mason Wichman and Valedictorian Delaney Murphy addressed their peers as well as the audience with their speeches.  Diplomas were presented 

to students by their parents/guardian with assistance from Superintendent Dr. Mitchell and Board President Matt Bowen. Mission accomplished as the class left their seats 

to find families and loved ones.   

Mr. Kroon 
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Please know that we will have the parent 
pictures available as soon as possible.  
Stay tuned for details. 
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